
Dr. Janvier NGNOULAYE 

April 17, 2020. 

To the Chair of 2020 Nomcom   
of AFRINIC, Mark Elkins, mje@posix.co.za 

Subject: Candidate resume, apply to the NRO NC/ASO AC position 

I have 21 years of experiences in ICT.  I’ve worked in the ICT industry since 1997. I have a 

Master Degree in Computer Science from the University of Yaounde 1 and a Ph.D degree in 

educational technology from the University of Montreal. I hold various instructor certificates (on 

Linux and Cisco).  

I was a Board member of AFRINIC from 2011 to 2014, where I was part of the Audit and 

the By-laws committees with various valuable contributions. I am an active and regular member of 

Afrinic since 2011 with two AS numbers, and currently with the WHOIS NIC: ORG-CIEP1-

AFRINIC. 

I have been a member of the Afrinic RPD mailing list since 2011 where I have often 

contributed at its public discussions and also in the mailing list on some policies under discussion. 

In 2014, I joined the Working Group on Data & Metrics for Policy Making of ICANN, 

https://www.icann.org/public-comments/data-metrics-policy-making-2015-07-29-en, where we 

worked to explored opportunities to review standard methodologies of reporting and metrics that 

could better inform fact-based policy development and decision making; including how the 

community can collaborate with Contracted Parties and other service providers in the sharing of 

metrics and data. 

In 2015, I have been appointed to replace Mr. Alan Barrett on the CRISP team (consequent 

to Alan Barrett’s appointment as the AFRINIC Chief Executive Officer). https://www.nro.net/mr-

janvier-ngnoulaye-appointed-on-the-crisp-team/ With the CRISP team, I also brought valuable 

contribution as we had have been responsible for developing a consolidated proposal on behalf of 

the Internet numbering community. 

Dear Chairman, I think I can be a suitable candidate of the Afrinic ASO/NRO open position. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Janvier NGNOULAYE 


